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October 29, 2021

Mr. Ivan Butts

President

National Association of Postal
Supervisors

1727 King Street, Suite 400

Alexandria, VA 22314-2753

Dear Mr. Butts:

This is in further reference to our August 8 communication related to the Postal Service piloting
the Mobile Delivery Device (MDD) and Mobile Delivery Device - Technical Refresh (MDD-TR) as
replacement devices for the Time and Attendance Collections System (TACS) on the Hyper
Electronic Badge Reader (HEBR).

The Postal Service will be ending this pilot early, on November 12. All timekeeping entries should
stop at end of day on November 12. The MDD timekeeping application will be kept live on the
MDD until November 15 to ensure that all rings have successfully transmitted into TACS. On
November 15, the application will be removed from the MDD. This will complete the MDD Carrier
Timekeeping pilot.

Please contact Bruce Nicholson at extension 7773 , if you have questions concerning this matter.

Sincerely,
David E. Mills
Director

Labor Relations Policies and Programs

475 L'ENFANT PLaza SW
WasHINGTON DC 20260-4101
VWWW.USPS.COM



